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Private Drinking Water System Guidance 
How do I know if my water is a private drinking water system? 
In general, your water system is considered private if you have your own well, spring, surface 
water intake, or share it among a couple of houses. If you receive water from a public water 
system, you or your landlord are likely paying a water bill. In some instances, with smaller 
associations, that is not the case.  

What do I do if my private water source has been impacted by the flooding?  
 Assume your water is contaminated. If you are on a private well or spring and 

floodwater has reached your well or spring, assume your water is contaminated. Do not 
use the water from your well or spring until you have it tested and results indicate that 
the water is free of contamination. 

 Get free testing. Free water testing is available for private well and spring owners 
whose water systems have been impacted by flooding. Call 802-338-4724 to order a 
free drinking water test to screen for contamination commonly caused by flooding. 
Learn more from the Vermont Department of Health.  

 Get water from a known safe source. Use water from a public building served by town 
or city water that is not on a boil water notice or from friends or family not impacted by 
the flood. Use bottled water until you have your water tested. Or call your town office or 
contact Vermont 211 for assistance.  

 Get assistance with a failed private water system. For assistance with replacing a 
failed water system, call a licensed well driller or your regional engineer for information 
on permits and permit exemptions. 

 Remember. During and after flooding events, private water systems (wells, springs, and 
surface water intakes) can become contaminated with microorganisms and chemicals 
that can cause serious illnesses. Water may not be safe to use for drinking, cooking, or 
cleaning after a flood until it has been tested by a Vermont certified laboratory and 
treated accordingly. 

Non-Discrimination Notice: 
The Vermont Agency of Natural Resources (ANR) operates its programs, services, and activities without discriminating on the 
basis of race, religion, creed, color, national origin (including limited English proficiency), ancestry, place of birth, disability, 
age, marital status, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, or breastfeeding (mother and child). 
 
Language Access Notice: 
Questions or Complaints/Free Language Services ǀ SERVICES LINGUISTIQUES GRATUITS | भाषास��ी िन:शु� सेवाह� ǀ 
SERVICIOS GRATUITOS DE IDIOMAS ǀ 免費語言服務 | BESPLATNE JEZIČKE USLUGE ǀ БЕСПЛАТНЫЕ УСЛУГИ 
ПЕРЕВОДА | DỊCH VỤ NGÔN NGỮ MIỄN PHÍ ǀ 無料通訳サービス ǀ ነጻ የቋንቋ አገልግሎቶች | HUDUMA ZA MSAADA WA 
LUGHA BILA MALIPO | BESPLATNE JEZIČKE USLUGE | အခမ့ဲ ဘာသာစကား ဝနေ်ဆာငမ်�များ | ADEEGYO LUUQADA AH OO 

BILAASH AH ǀ خدمات لغة مجانیة: anr.civilrights@vermont.gov or 802-636-7827. 

https://www.healthvermont.gov/environment/drinking-water/after-flood-private-drinking-water-guidance
https://dec.vermont.gov/sites/dec/files/dwgwp/DW/WellDrillersVT.pdf
https://dec.vermont.gov/water/ww-systems#romap
mailto:anr.civilrights@vermont.gov
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